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MINUTES 
TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE  

SPECIAL MEETING 

December 17, 2019 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Mr. Glenn Hart, District V, Chairman 

  Mr. Julian Davis, District IV 

Mr. Paul Cain, District III 
 

The Transportation Committee was scheduled to meet at 4:30 p.m. in Council Chambers, Oconee 

Administrative Offices, 415 South Pine Street, Walhalla, SC with all members present, County 

Administrator Amanda F. Brock, County Attorney David Root, and Katie D. Smith, Clerk to 

Council present.   

 

Staff Present: Mr. Kyle Reid / Assistant Director of Public Works Department 
 

Press:  Pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act, notice of the meeting, date, 

time, place of meeting and agenda were posted on the bulletin board at the County 

Administrative Offices, 415 South Pine Street, Walhalla, SC, and the County Council website 

[www.oconeesc.com/council].  In addition, it was made available [upon request] to the 

newspapers, radio stations, television stations and concerned citizens.  

 

Members of the press present:  Caitlin Herrington / Daily Journal. 
 

Call to Order:               

Mr. Hart called the meeting to order at 4:31 p.m.  
 

Approval of Minutes:         
Mr. Cain made a motion, seconded by Mr. Davis, approved 3 – 0 to approve the October 1, 2019 

minutes as presented. 

 

Discussion & Action Regarding the Following Items: 
Ms. Brock noted that she and Mr. Reid visited Willow Creek along with Ms. Amy Gantt and 

have spoken with a few of the residents and noted she can proceed with the presentation or allow 

the residents that are present to speak. 

 

Mr. Hart opened the floor to allow residents to address the Committee. 

 

Public Comment Session 

Mr. David Perham addressed the Committee regarding LED lights at the entranceway, missing 

paperwork, and thanked staff for coming out and looking at the problem. 

 

Mr. Patrick Higgins addressed the Committee regarding accepting Phase I as it was originally 

designed and built when it was under the previous administration and met those standards at the 

time. 

 

Ms. Amy Gantt, owner of Tigerhart Construction, addressed the Committee utilizing a handout 

entitled “Project: Twin View Sub-Division” [copy filed in backup materials] and noted she has 
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visited the subdivision with Chief Charlie King, Ms. Brock, and Mr. Reid and have went over 

some of the issues.  Discussion continued. 

 

Mr. Higgins asked the Committee if the cul-de-sac have to be paved or could have it gravel 

around it? 

 

Ms. Brock answered noting it would have to be a continuous surface whether it is paved or 

gravel. 

 

Mr. Davis made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cain, approved 3 – 0, for approval of conditional 

acceptance to be submitted to full Council for consideration at the January 21, 2020 meeting to 

accept Twin View Drive conditionally and upon the happening of the following events [items 

listed below] and, provided those items are completed within one year of the date of conditional 

acceptance, County will formally accept the roads upon transfer of appropriate easements / 

rights-of-way and dedication. 
• Repair distresses in the roadway (i.e. pothole, alligator cracking) 

• Delineation of the intersection with Critter Rd utilizing roadway striping  

• Rip Rap inlet/outlet protection put on crossline pipes showing erosion 

• Stabilization with grassing of bare spots in the road right-of-way 

• Additional right-of-way provided to Oconee County as necessary 

• Signage placed to alert drivers of a blind hill condition at the crests near the intersection 

of Cozy Hill Ct and Comet View Ct, and a street light in the sag between the intersections 

noted above with a perpetual maintenance agreement for its operation and maintenance 

 

Adjourn:                  
Mr. Davis made a motion to adjourn, approved unanimously at 5:08 p.m. 
     

    

Respectfully Submitted: 
 

 

        _____________________________ 

        Katie D. Smith 

Clerk to Council 
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